

NEWS RELEASE

For Immediate Release 2014HLTH0001-000005 Jan. 8, 2014

Ministry of Health

Multi-sector Council to Reduce Elder Abuse hosts inaugural meeting

VICTORIA – The newly established multi-sector Council to Reduce Elder Abuse held its inaugural meeting on Dec. 13, 2013, marking a key commitment in the provincial strategy to reduce elder abuse, announced Health Minister Terry Lake today.

"We know that achieving our ultimate goal of reducing the incidence of elder abuse requires a foundation of strong collaboration and co-ordination," said Lake. "Establishing councils like this help to bring abuse out of the shadows by raising awareness and generating solutions for all British Columbians to protect those that helped build this province."

The multi-sector council was established to facilitate the actions set out in the provincial plan Together to Reduce Elder Abuse – B.C.'s Strategy as well as leverage resources between sectors, organizations, communities and individuals to better recognize, respond to and prevent abuse.

"Every senior deserves to age with dignity and to feel appreciated and respected in their communities," said Linda Larson, parliamentary secretary to the Minister of Health for Seniors. "I believe protecting seniors from abuse is a shared societal responsibility and I look forward to working with the Council."

Supported by a central coordinating office located in the Ministry of Health Seniors' Directorate, the Council held its first meeting in Vancouver to begin the development of their work plan for 2014. The skills, knowledge and experience represented on the Council include expertise from the financial, health care, public safety and community outreach sectors, as well as a variety of diverse communities and most importantly seniors themselves.

"It is important to recognize that no one government body or organization can solve the problem of elder abuse," said Barb MacLean, executive director of the Family Caregivers' Network Society. "Our shared leadership model and commitment to foster integration and coordination among sectors will be critical in our efforts to build on existing programs, networks and experiences, as well as finding innovative, new approaches.

Elder abuse can take various forms including physical, emotional, financial and sexual abuse and is often under reported and very difficult to detect. If you suspect a senior is being abused, are a senior who is experiencing abuse or are seeking information about elder abuse, please call the Seniors Abuse and Information Line at 604 437-1940 or toll free at 1 866 437-1940.

Learn More:

For more information on preventing elder abuse and Together to Reduce Elder Abuse – B.C.'s Strategy, please visit: www.gov.bc.ca/elderabuse

A backgrounder follows.

Media Kristy Anderson

Contact: Media Relations Manager

Ministry of Health

250 952-1887 (media line)

Connect with the Province of B.C. at: www.gov.bc.ca/connect

BACKGROUNDER

For Immediate Release 2014HLTH0001-000005 Jan. 8, 2014

Ministry of Health

Council Membership

The Council is made up of individuals from many sectors including non-profit, private and public, representing health, public safety, financial, First Nations and multi-cultural organizations with support by the B.C. Ministry of Health. To facilitate the start-up of the Council, initial members will serve a two year term, followed by staggered one - two year second term appointments to facilitate stability and sustainability.

- Barb MacLean executive director, Family Caregivers' Network Society and chair of the Council to Reduce Elder Abuse.
- Sherry Baker executive director, BC Association of Community Response Networks.
- Martha Jane Lewis executive director, BC Centre for Elder Advocacy and Support.
- Suzanne Johnston vice-president, Clinical Programs & Nursing Officer, Northern Health Authority.
- Chief Mark Fisher chief constable, Oak Bay Municipal Police (as of March 1, 2014, superintendent, officer-in-charge of the Nanaimo RCMP).
- Joy Anne (Joan) Braun lawyer and mediator, Canadian Bar Association BC Branch.
- Wendy King senior vice-president, Government Relations, General Counsel and Corporate Secretary, Central 1 Credit Union.
- Heather Davidson assistant deputy minister, Ministry of Health.
- Linda Routledge director of consumer affairs, Policy and Operations, Canadian Bankers Association.
- Sheila Pither, secretary treasurer, Council of Senior Citizens Organizations of BC (COSCO).
- Lynn Moran executive director, Affiliation of Multicultural Societies and Service Agencies of BC (AMSSA).
- Daniel Fontaine chief executive officer, BC Care Providers Association.
- Marjorie White, Elder and respected leader from the Aboriginal community.
- Alison Leaney, provincial co-ordinator, Public Guardian and Trustee of BC.

Media Kristy Anderson

Contact: Media Relations Manager

Ministry of Health

250 952-1887 (media line)

Connect with the Province of B.C. at: www.gov.bc.ca/connect